
Welcome to our Term 2 edition of ’Coalway Kids News’ .Our newsletter is created by 
the children of Coalway  

Community Infant School.  Here you will find our views and information on what       
happens at our wonderful school.   

This term started with ‘Friendship Fortnight’ and Children in Need Day.  

December has been very busy with Film Night, Christmas Dinner, Christmas 
parties and lots of Christmas jumpers in school!  Classes 3 and 4 have also been 
really busy working on their fabulous ‘Follow the Star’ Concert, and we have all 

been singing Christmas songs for our whole school Christmas Concert. 



Term 2 started with our special Friendship and ‘Pick Me Up’ Weeks, which also    
included ‘Odd socks day’. 

We all thought about how we could be good friends to others.  We thought about our Coalway Bees 
and our special ‘Pick me up, don’t put me down’ message which helps us remember to be kind to other 
people and say and do nice ‘pick me up’ things always. Here are some of the lovely things we did... 

Odd Socks Day  

Classes 1 and 2 made special friendship 
bracelets for their friends.  

Every time Mrs Gwynne or Miss Roberts 
heard someone use a ‘pick me up’ or do a kind 
thing for their friend they put a pom- pom 
into their friendship jar and wrote it on to 
an acorn to go onto their class trees.   

The jars kept filling up and overflowing 
and the trees are full up! 



Class 4 designed their own pairs 
of odd socks on odd socks day! 

Classes 3 & 4 thought about our Coalway Bees 
and how we could Be Kind and Supportive to 

our friends.  

Class 3 enjoyed filling up buckets for their 
friends with ‘pick me up’ messages and writing 

special messages on a friendship chain. 



Classes 5 & 6 made friendship 
cards, friendship posters, ‘pick 
me up’ thumbs and friendship 
bracelets for each other.  



Poppy Day 

On Remembrance Day we made poppies to dis-
play in our Class windows and wore poppies to 

remember all the people who fought in the war. 

We planted poppy 
seeds around the 

school. 

We were respectful 
and were silent for 1 

minute 



Opera�on Christmas Child 

Thank you to everyone who supported 
this appeal and made an individual 
box.  We gave 16 boxes to Miriam 

from Samaritan’s Purse and she told 
us these will go to children all over 

Europe! 

We helped to load our 

boxes into the car! 



Children In 
Need 

On Children In Need Day our theme was ‘Together we can’. 

We had a day of Pudsey themed activities, dressed in fancy 
dress and we took part in a ‘Big Fancy Dress Singalong!’ 

We also filled in the shape of lots of Pudsey Bear’s using 1p and 
2p coins. 

Thank you to everyone who sup-
ported us.  Together we raised an 

amazing £276!! 



Children In Need 


